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There is no violent crime that really counts other than gun violence.   Victims who are 

stabbed, beaten, strangled, set on fire, struck with an ax, run over by a vehicle, etc. 

are obviously less dead than those who are shot. 

 

Here’s a fun idea boys and girls lets take a group who has been statistically identified 

as having a markedly lower level of criminality than even police and make sure we 

keep our thumb on them.  Further, after correcting incorrect FBI stats we find that this 

group was involved in stopping around 51% of active shooters.  Forget that this 

bunch has to go through a more intense law enforcement scrutiny than does a 

regular gun purchaser who still must go through Federal and Oregon State Patrol 

checks.  This group needs to be brought to heel.   We will likely get into hot water 

legally if we out right ban them so lets do this instead… 

Create a patchwork of buildings, etc. and “adjacent properties” that are “supposedly” 

marked conspicuously as “No concealed carry” or “Gun Free Zone”  (we’ll find ways 

to make that difficult by putting the sign with numerous other signs below eye level on 

doors or the lower corner of a glass frontage)  We won’t exactly identify what 

adjacent areas count as gun free (sign behind tree)-if you are going to be a 

concealed carry gun owner it is your responsibility to have a county property 

ownership map of unfamiliar regions at all times - we suggest hiring a surveyor as 

well.  We know that people who are criminals with already illegal guns will check to 

make sure they are in compliance which will deter crime.    

 

See, we are geniuses. 

 

Absurdity for Absurdity.    SB 698 is absurdity...unless the goal is tyranny rather than 

crime prevention...then it is, indeed, genius. 


